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BUILDING SECURITY IS EVERYONE’S RESPONSIBILITY!  We ask that you 
be mindful of who you let into the lobby through the glass doors and 
also be aware of who follows you into the building. We have many 
“street people” waiting for an opportunity to slip into the building.  Do 
not let anyone in who you do not know to be a member of Denver 
Consistory.  

DENVER CONSISTORY 

PETITION FOR  

MEMBERSHIP 

MEMBERSHIP IS A CONTACT SPORT! 

Membership Report 
November 2021: 1566 
November 2022: 1501 
NET LOSS:      65 

Membership Report 
December 2021: 1585 
December 2022: 1495 
NET LOSS:      90 
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PLANNING CALENDAR 

 
 

Fri, DEC 2, 9, 16    11:30 a.m.  Consistory Lunch ($13; Fried Chicken on DEC 2) 
Sat, DEC 3  10:00 a.m.-NOON SR Foundation & Consistory Children’s Christmas Party 
      Parking Garage Available 
Mon, DEC 5       7:00 p.m. KSA Meeting in Lodge Room 
Mon, DEC 19    Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
        5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
        6:00 p.m. Dinner - Member Appreciation Night, Masonic Education 
        7:00 p.m. Entertainment 
        7:30 p.m. Split Meeting - Annual Election of Officers 
Fri, DEC 23, 30    NO CONSISTORY LUNCH over long weekend. 

 
 
 

Mon, JAN 2     CONSISTORY CLOSED (New Year Holiday) 
Fri, JAN 6     11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch (Fried Chicken) 
Sat, JAN 7      9:00-11:00 a.m. Un-decorating Party—All members, officers, wives invited 
Sun, JAN 8        2:00-5:00 p.m. Going Away Party for Doc Powell 
Fri, JAN 13, 20   11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch 
Sat, JAN 14     8:00 a.m.-NOON Officers’ Breakfast, Meeting, and Installation Practice 
Mon, JAN 16    Stated Meeting - Parking Garage Available 
        5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
        6:00 p.m. Dinner 
        7:00 p.m. Entertainment 
        7:30 p.m. Split Meeting—Corporate Reports, Officer Installations  
Fri, JAN 27   NO LUNCH—Consistory closed for Grand Lodge Annual  Communication 
Sat, JAN 28       6:00 p.m. Whisky College in Classroom prior to Burn’s Supper 
        7:00 p.m.  KSA Burns’ Supper (see flyer) RESERVATIONS REQUIRED 
      DO NOT CALL OFFICE.  www.denverburnssupper.com 
      Parking Garage Available 

 
 
 

Fri, FEB 3, 10, 17,24            11:30 a.m. Consistory Lunch ($13; Fried Chicken on Feb 3) 
Mon, FEB 6       7:00 p.m. KSA Meeting in Lodge Room 
Mon, FEB 20     Stated Meeting (Feast of Kadosh) Parking Garage Available 
        5:30 p.m. Red Room Business Meeting 
        6:00 p.m. Dinner 
        7:00 p.m. Entertainment (President’s Day, Valentine’s Day) 
        7:30 p.m. Split Meeting - Colorado Council of Kadosh Ritual Open 
      5 min CLOP Oration; Almoner & Life Member Reports 
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January 2023  

February 2023  

December 2022  

http://www.denverburnssupper.com
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By:  Bill Hickey, 33° 

Email:  wa3h@hotmail.com 

 

Ineffable = unpronounceable? Maybe not. 

        I stumbled onto this anonymously written piece in a message from a dear friend.  Given 
that we have JUST finished our Fall Reunion wherein we do indeed discuss the “ineffable 
name” of God more than once, I thought it particularly apropos, especially at this time of year. 
 
 
There was a moment when Moses had the nerve to ask God what his name is.  God was gra-
cious enough to answer, and the name he gave is recorded in the original Hebrew as Yod-Heh-
Vau-Heh (YHWH in Latin alphabet).  
   Over time, we’ve arbitrarily added an “a” and an “e” in there to get YaHWeH, presumably 
because we have a preference for vowels. 
   But, scholars and Rabbi’s have noted that the letters YHWH represent breathing sounds, or 
aspirated consonants.  When pronounced without intervening vowels, it actually sounds like 
breathing.   YH (inhale) … WH (exhale) 
   So, a baby’s first cry, the first breath after being born, speaks the name of God. 
   A deep sigh calls His name—or a groan or gasp that is too heavy for mere words. 
   Even an atheist would speak His name, unaware that their very breath is giving constant ac-
knowledgment to God. 
   Likewise, a person leaves this Earth with their last breath, when God’s name is no longer fill-
ing their lungs. 
   So, when I can’t utter anything else, is my cry calling out His name?  Being alive means I 
speak His name constantly.  So, is it heard the loudest when I’m the quietest? 
   In sadness, we breathe heavy sighs.  In joy, our lungs feel almost like they will burst.  In fear, 
we hold our breath and have to be told to breathe slowly to help us calm down.  When we’re 
about to do something hard, we take a deep breath to find our courage. (2411742) 
   When I think about it, breathing is giving Him praise.  Even in the hardest moments! 
 
This is so beautiful and fills me with emotion every time I grasp the thought.  God chose to 
give Himself a name that we can’t help but speak every moment we’re alive.  All of us, always, 
everywhere.  Waking, sleeping, breathing, with the name of God on our lips. 
-Unknown Author 
    

mailto:wa3h@hotmail.com
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From the  
Secretary’s Desk  

Matt Raia, 33° 

Continued on next page 

Scottish Rite Masonic Center Endowment Fund Contributions 
https://www.denverconsistorybuildingendowmentfund.org 

The SRMC wishes to acknowledge those who donated to the Endowment Fund these past 
two months and began a Cathedral Club membership. 
 
          Illustrious Brother Keith Anderson, 33°                 Brother Howard Zoufaly, 32° 

CONSISTORY OFFICE HOURS 

Monday—Thursday  7:00 a.m. -  4:00 p.m. 
Friday 7:00 a.m. -  12:30 p.m. 

Holiday Closures: Monday 26 DEC and Monday JAN 02, 2023 

If there’s one thIng we should let others fInd out for them-

selves, It’s how great we are. 

Who reads the RiteWorks Contest – WE FINALLY HAVE A WINNER! Congratulations to Broth-
er Health Firestone, 32° KCCH, for finding his membership number and calling the office to 
claim his free dinner for the November Stated meeting. The membership numbers published 
in the November RiteWorks belong to the following Brothers who were eligible to receive a 
free dinner for the November Stated Meeting. Clinton A Moore, Larry B. Lainer, Heath B. 
Firestone, Charles L. Oliver, Francis L. Kingman, Edward B. Shockley, Shawn P. Mckenna, F. 
Donald Collins, David. W. King, Michael C. Madura. Only one of these Brothers called the 
office to claim his free dinner.  Maybe this month’s winners will see their membership num-
ber and call the office to claim their free dinner for the December Stated meeting. 
 
Scottish Rite Masonic Center Memorial Contributions – The Scottish Rite Masonic Center 
wishes to acknowledge and thank the following individuals who contributed to the SRMC, in 
memory of Illustrious Brother Bill Skewes, 33°: Bart & Toni Corfee; Peter & Wendy Malkovich; 
BTR Capital Management; L. Dean Clark; Grevaise Dynes-Wolak; Marilyn S. Gideon; Barbara 
M. Hadley and Phillip R. Shanley; Rotary Club of Mountain Foothills of Evergreen; Norman R. 
Sherbert and Sandy Adams; Carol S. Williamson. (2324887) 

Transportation Available – Brethren, if you need a ride to a stated meeting, the reunion, or 
one of our events, call the office and let us know.  We will send a ride-share service (Lyft or 
Uber) to pick you up and to bring you back home, at no expense to you.  The Consistory will 
pay the bill.  You do not have to miss out on participating in Denver Consistory events be-
cause you need a ride.    

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
https://www.denverconsistorybuildingendowmentfund.org
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Continued on next page 

From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

Fall Reunion – The Fall Reunion was held November 17, 18, 19. Thank you to the cast mem-
bers of the degrees and the committee members who made the reunion a success.  Now, the 
planning begins for the Spring Reunion, May 11-13, 2023.  Welcome to the following new 32° 
Scottish Rite Masons: Earl Alquizalas; Christian Lee Borden; Shawn Calder; Kenneth Claudio 
Colton III; Aaron Andrew Combe; John Joseph Crow; Brian Richard Engle; Troy Schuyler 
Greig; Brian Charles Kelly; Thomas Charles McKean; and Cleat Young 
 
Veteran’s Recognition Night – Our November 21st Stated Meeting was Veteran’s Recognition 
Night.  Anne Skewes presented a wonderful program entitled “The Daring Warriors of WW 
II: Women in the SOE and OSS”    
 
Christmas Decorating – Thank you to all who came out November 26th to help put up the 
Christmas decorations. It is always a fun time decorating the Cathedral room, dining room 
and green room. 
 
Children’s Christmas Party – The Scottish Rite Foundation Children’s Christmas Party will be 
held December 3rd from 10:00a.m. to noon at the Consistory. 
 
Member Appreciation Dinner December 19th— As a small token of appreciation for your sup-
port as a member of Denver Consistory, members attending dinner prior to the Stated 
Meeting will receive a discount off the price of their meal based upon the number of years 
they have been a member. If you prepaid for your dinner, you will receive a refund when you 
pick-up your dinner ticket. (i.e., 1-year member will receive a 1% discount, 5-year member 
will receive a 5% discount, a 50-year member a 50% discount etc.) You must make a dinner 
reservation.   
December 19th Stated Meeting will be the election of officers for 2023 and announcement of 
2023 appointees.  
  
Farewell to Doc Powell – Doc Powell is moving to Ireland. Denver Consistory will host a fare-
well party for Doc on January 8, 2023 from 2:00-5:00 p.m. in the dining room. RSVP is re-
quired by January 3rd by calling the office at 303-861-4261. (9161753) Doc has requested 
that there be NO GIFTS PLEASE! He is unable to take them with him to Ireland.  
 
Help Wanted – We need volunteers to help with the Sporting Clays Tournament May 26, 2023 
and the Golf Tournament August 18, 2023. Please contact Brother Pablo Colomban, 32° KCCH 
pablocolomban@yahoo.com to volunteer to help with the Sporting Clays, and Illustrious 
Brother Barf Corfee, 33°, bart@corfeeassociates.com to volunteer to help with the golf tour-
nament. 
 
Donate Your Car - We have a donation plan in place to give you a receipt for a tax-deductible 
donation to the Scottish Rite Masonic Center. Donate your car, truck, RV, or boat. Go to 
www.carsforcharity.net to donate for the benefit of the Denver Scottish Rite Masonic Center. 

mailto:pablocolomban@yahoo.com
mailto:bart@corfeeassociates.com
http://www.carsforcharity.net
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  From the Secretary’s Desk - Continued from previous page 

2023 Membership Fee Increase – The Denver Consistory membership fee will be $130 effec-
tive January 1, 2023.  Denver Consistory is not immune to the effects of inflation and the in-
creased cost of doing business, which has necessitated the membership fee increase. 
 
$130 is a real bargain for membership in Denver Consistory.  Just $0.35 per day.  WOW! That’s 
less than the cost of one cup of coffee. Isn’t your Scottish Rite membership worth more to you 
than a cup of coffee?  
 
2023 membership fee notices have been mailed by the Supreme Council.  Please pay your 
membership fee when you receive the notice, and not lay it aside and forget about it and then 
become delinquent. Please do your part to help sustain the operation of Denver Consistory by 
paying your membership fee. 

Life Memberships are an ideal way to avoid paying future membership fee increases. A Life 
Membership guarantees that you will never be suspended for nonpayment should your future 
financial situation change. It also ensures that should you no longer be able to take care of 
your finances you will not be suspended for nonpayment because your Scottish Rite Member-
ship is of no significance to the individual handling your finances. By purchasing a Life Mem-
bership, you leave a continuing legacy to Denver Consistory after your death.  (7121536) 

Life Membership fees will increase effective January 1, 2023. If you have been considering 
purchasing a Life membership, do it now before the increased fee goes into effect. 

Automatic Membership Fee Renewal Program 

Supreme Council created and installed an auto renewal program to pay membership 
fees.  This program gives members the option to have their membership fees automatically 
deducted using a credit or debit card through the online Membership Portal, at 
www.scottishrite.org. 

2022 Life Membership Fee: 
75 years old and older – a single payment of $1,000 

62-74 years old – a single payment of $1,500 
Younger than 62 – a single payment of $2,500 

 
2023 Life membership Fee: 

75 years old and older – a single payment of $1,250 
62-74 years old – a single payment of $1,750 
Younger than 62 – a single payment of $2,500 

 
Extended payment terms may be arranged. Contact the office for details. 

http://www.scottishrite.org
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Brethren, 
   I know that most of you are regularly active in your Blue Lodges.  
For those of you who are, I need your help.  Today, I am asking for 
volunteers for our Scottish Rite Ambassadors Program.  The dedicat-
ed brothers in this group are committed to spreading the news of 
the Scottish Rite throughout the State of Colorado.  Within their re-
spective Lodges, these Ambassadors are the voice of our Denver 
Consistory, announcing upcoming events, membership opportuni-
ties and informing our Brethren of the importance and value of being a Scottish Rite Mason.  
This program is critical to communicating with our Lodges, promoting Scottish Rite Masonry 
and increasing membership. 
   We are working on a complete ground-up restoration of this program, to be completed prior 
to the end of the year. (11159278) 
   Several Colorado Lodges do not have an assigned Scottish Rite Ambassador, which is why I 
am reaching out to you for help.  If you are interested in representing your Lodge, or any 
Lodge you regularly attend, as a Scottish Rite Ambassador, please contact me directly at 
miketims@me.com or (303) 888-2851, or contact the Denver Consistory office. 
 
Thank you, 
Mike Tims, 32° KCCH 
Ambassadors Program Chair 
PVM, Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

mailto:miketims@me.com
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AROUND THE CONSISTORY 

NOVEMBER 2022 

(11121565) 
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Continued on next page 

   This month’s housekeeping… 
  A couple of months ago, I described the changes not just coming, but already underway to 
revamp the Supreme Council’s Master Craftsman© program. Changes in format and presenta-
tion have morphed the classes into the Master Craftsman Online College & Leadership Acade-
my©. You might remember that the first new course added to the curriculum is Why 33? 
  You may also recall the prediction of more changes and new course offerings coming soon, 
as the revised approach to online learning in our University of Freemasonry takes shape. 
Well…it’s happening, and (especially for those still thinking about taking the leap to enroll and 
begin serious studies) there appears to be an offer just too good to pass up!  (11118943) 
  Introducing yet another new course: The Master’s Steps … and, oh yeah, how does FREE 
sound to you as a tuition charge?!? That’s right, this new, single-session, online course is 
yours simply for taking the time to enroll! The Master’s Steps is a refresher for experienced 
Masons or an introductory overview for newer Brothers (depending on your perspective), 
and, like Why 33? (which is still only $5 to enroll, BTW), it’s a course designed to also orient 
you to the new Academy approach. 
  Want to look at the details and, perhaps, start your studies? Simple! First, I suggest you read 
the excellent article by Maynard Edwards, 32°, KCCH (A Flood of Light: The Birth of the Mas-
ter Craftsman Online College), in the December issue of our Journal. Then head here, to the 
Supreme Council’s website, select “Member Log-in” on the menu bar and either log-in or reg-
ister to create a new account (easy, if you haven’t done so already). Then select “Master 
Craftsman” on the Members’ Dashboard, and you’re on your way! Don’t forget that it’s also 
possible to convert courses you’ve already begun to the new system, which will allow you to 
take advantage of all the upgrades available in revised courses. 
  Drop me a note, if you run into any problems or have questions about getting started. 
Prepared in the Quarry 
  Which of these images is more what comes to your mind, when you think of our operative 
Brethren at work: 
 
 

Bill Achbach, 32° KCCH 

Director of Education 

Prepared in the Quarry 

(A) Or (B) 

https://scottishrite.org/
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Continued on next page 

Prepared in the Quarry - Continued from previous page 

   Quarryman or Master Builder? Both, of course, are stonemasons … both skilled in the Craft … 
both have served their time as Entered Apprentices … and both have shown “suitable profi-
ciency” to work on the project underway. I imagine that much of a quarryman’s work must 
have been especially difficult, physical labor: likely often repetitious and, though well paid, 
certainly out of the spotlight. 
  Early on in our speculative journey (in fact, in the first lecture we experienced as Entered Ap-
prentices), we were reminded of a tradition—one passed on to the Craft from Scripture—
regarding the tools used (and NOT used) “onsite” in the construction of King Solomon’s Tem-
ple. “No tool of iron …” remember? What else were we told? Among much else, we were told 
that the stones prepared in the quarry were prepared to be “adjusted” at the worksite. 
  That’s an interesting word …“adjusted,” and I believe it was chosen to convey a feeling of 
“finishing work” or “fine tuning,” as opposed to the heavy duty, fundamental labor done in 
the quarry. 
  There must have been a considerable amount of very skilled work done before stones ap-
peared at the construction site. This had to have been the case, if what remained, where the 
building was being erected, was “adjustment” of stones all but completely prepared for the 
builders’ use. Those quarrymen must have been skilled Masons indeed—as skilled in the use 
of the very same tools as their fellows at the construction site—for them to send finished 
stones on their way, knowing that they would need only a final touch or two to fit exactly 
where required. 
  So it is with our moral preparation as living stones: the bulk of the work must be done in the 
quarry! For the finished stone (us) to be up to the task when needed, character—honesty, 
rectitude of conduct, a sense of plain dealing among equals—must already be established. 
Stones (again, us … as we confront the defining events & decisions in our lives) cannot be 
rough-cut, finished, and polished all in a moment, as the pressures of those critical events & 
decisions loom. That, as certainly as in the erecting of a physical building, is a formula for dis-
aster! If a man is not habitually honest, upright, and plain dealing (and thereby “prepared” for 
what lies ahead), his fall is likely in some moment of weakness. The serious work must be 
done “in the quarry,” already demonstrated in the more mundane events of daily living. 
  We may, understandably, crave the Master Architect’s spotlight, status, and recognition. But 
only if we are experienced, skilled, and practiced quarryman will our edifice be an enduring 
one and its future more than a matter of chance and happenstance. 

Bill 
wbapm32@gmail.com 

303-775-5727 

 

Last Month’s Question: The Supreme Council did not assume control of the entire system of 
degrees, from 4th through 32nd, until after what significant event? 

Answer: The Morgan Affair and the Anti-Masonic Movement. 

mailto:wbapm32@gmail.com
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 Prepared in the Quarry - Continued from previous page 

   In the earliest days of our Rite … indeed even before the establishment of the Mother Su-
preme Council … the Higher Degrees spread as “stand-alone” individual or clusters of de-
grees and bodies. A variety of Masonic or quasi-Masonic individuals and organizations were 
responsible for the development and popularization of this work, and the popularity of so 
many and so varied an assortment of degrees must have been frustrating for the new Su-
preme Council, in those early years. Headway toward making an orderly affair of the Rite 
was difficult: first due to the popularity of the various, older systems; second because many 
of their proponents were needed as supporters of the union achieved by the creation of the 
Rite headquartered in Charleston; and third because—in many areas of the country—a Rite 
of twenty-nine degrees stood to be a difficult institution to maintain and advance. 

   So (and this is a somewhat simplified description), there were Lodges of Perfection, Chap-
ters of Rose Croix (or Princes of Jerusalem … another part of the evolution of the structure 
we know today), Councils of Kadosh (or Rose Croix … ditto that evolutionary story), and Con-
sistories scattered about the landscape: effectively unaffiliated with one another, at least in 
the sense we would recognize today. There simply was little practical imperative for closer 
cooperation, fealty, or recognition of authority … that is, until 1826! 

  1826 … The Morgan Affair and its aftermath (the Anti-Masonic Movement), which so seri-
ously damaged the Fraternity for decades, required the Craft to give serious thought to and 
expend considerable energy in reestablishing its reputation and position in communities 
throughout America. In the case of the Scottish Rite, the realization came quickly that a mul-
titude of scattered bodies, pursuing their own purposes and status in their individual envi-
rons, would not serve the long-term interests of the Rite. In answer to that challenge, the 
Supreme Council organized, defined, and enforced the clear lines of authority of the Orient 
and Valley structure so familiar to us today. 

 

This Month’s Trivia Question (answer in next month’s Rite Works): What is the distinction 
between a Deputy of the Supreme Council and a Sovereign Grand Inspector General 
(S.G.I.G.)? Why is that distinction a necessary one? 
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Memorial Scroll 

All Scottish Rite Masons in good standing are entitled to have a Rose Croix Fu-

neral Service at the time of their passing.  Members should advise their families 

of their wishes to have this beautiful service.  It is a very dignified service in-

tended to help bring comfort to the family. 

The current members of the Denver Consistory Rose Croix Funeral Team are: 

Thomas R. Repp,  32° KCCH - Chairman; Thomas W.  Adair,  32°;  Scott  A.  Bates,  

32° KCCH;  John  H. Buchanan, 33°; Jerry L. Fenimore, 33° GC;  Gregory F. Harris, 

32° KCCH; M. Edward Johnson, 33° (emeritus);  Richard W. Mitchell, 33°;  Scott 

E. Olson, 32° KCCH; Matthew A. Raia, 33°;  John A. Warren, 33°;  Richard M. 

Wenzel III, 32° KCCH; and Benjamin F. Williams, 32° KCCH.  

If you are interested in joining the Rose Croix Funeral Team and helping them, 

contact the office or Tom Repp, 32° KCCH for more information. 

Gilbert Watson Carlton, 33°    10/13/2022 
Calvin Oliver Lapuyade, 32° KCCH   11/13/2022 
Sidney Frederick Mobell, 32°    11/04/2022 
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Greetings my Brothers: 
   At our November Stated Meeting we honored members of the military.  Thanksgiving marks 
the beginning of the traditional holiday season.  For Christians, November 27 marks the begin-
ning of the Advent season.  There are four Sundays in Advent which culminates on Christmas 
Eve.  The season helps Christians to prepare for the birth of Jesus Christ.  Freemasonry is NOT 
a religion as we welcome people of all different faiths and beliefs and only ask that a man has 
a monotheistic belief in a Supreme Being.  This brings me to Christmas.  This is a season of 
hope as we move from the darkest of the year to the time when the days begin to get brighter 
and longer.  We focus on the birth of Christ who taught us very specific lessons when dealing 
with our fellow man. 
   These lessons are also taught in other religions as well.  Those taught by Christ were: toler-
ance, justice, faith, hope, kindness, and love, just to name a few.  In our Lodges, we close on 
the level and teach our members to deal honestly and fairly with all we encounter.  The new 
Commandment of Jesus is to love one another.  We have an obligation in Masonry to extend 
the idea of brotherly love outside our Masonic Brothers into the community as a whole.  
Many lodges have programs that reach into the community around them.  A Mason is raised 
with his Brothers standing around him.  The positive energy reaches outside the walls of the 
Lodge.  We learn the lessons of tolerance, justice, and hope so well in our meetings and Ma-
sonic activities that we instinctively act the same way in the world.  When we walk out into 
the world and display our Masonic spirit, much like the Christmas spirit, we can make the 
world a much better place by sharing with the world the ideals that are cornerstones of Free-
masonry. (11136019) 
   I encourage you to make this a time of sharing your faith, our ideals, and making this season 
one of peace, joy, happiness, and HOPE for a better tomorrow!  I hope you find a way to let 
forgiveness into your heart and make room for those in need of the miracle of generosity and 
kindness.   
   The world desperately needs our efforts in this mighty endeavor.   
   Thank you for your support of me as I go through the journey of Alzheimer’s.  It is one that 
needs a lot of faith and energy. 
 
Peace, 
Ill. Bro. Rev James Harris 

The Prelate’s Pulpit 

Rev. James H. Harris, 33° 

Prelate for All Scottish Rite Bodies 
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90 Years “YOUNG” 
Jack Lee Neff 

John F. Teegarden 
 

80 Years “OLD” 
James Calvin Callahan 

Phillip Luther Coomber 
Martin Edward Foery 

David Alan Fogel 
Richard Alan Jurney 

 

60 Years “OLD” 
Scott Robert Richardson 

Julio Robert Serrano 
 

50 Years “OLD” 
Kory Wilson 

 

December 2022 “Youngster” 
Robert Wade Thrash (30) 

PHILSOFACTS 

Live each day as if it is your last...it may be. 
 
The mystery of love is that the more love you 
give, the more it remains in your heart. 
 
We must choose between peace on Earth, or 
Earth in pieces. 
 
Opportunity often knocks, but it has never 
been known to turn the knob and walk in. 
 
Success is a journey, not a destination. 
 
The real secret of happiness is not what you 
give or what you receive, it’s what you share. 
 

10 Steps to Simplicity 
1. Determine your life’s passion, then follow 

it. 
2. Read to yourself, your children and/or your 

grandchildren. 
3. Write it down. 
4. Do something physical each day. 
5. Find some outdoor space. 
6. Bring back breakfast (or the family dinner). 
7. Find an escape. 
8. Learn that sometimes nothing is better 

than everything. 
9. Enlist the support of family and friends. 
10. Stop making or finding excuses, and make 

this year the year you slow down a little 
and enjoy life a lot more. (11116409) 

 
What animal keeps the best time? (watchdog) 
 
How many birthdays does the average person 
have?  (only ONE “birth” day) 
 
What happens to a duck flying upside down? 
(He quacks up.) 20 DEC 2019 
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 SUPPORT YOUR 
SCOTTISH RITE MASONIC CENTER                                                                                   

1370 GRANT STREET 
Denver, Colorado  

Amazon Smile 
SCOTTISH RITE MASONIC CENTER                                                                                   

Call the Consistory at 303-861-4261 or email:  denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org 
Amazon Smile Call Bart Corfee at 303-901-3603 or email: bart@corfeeassociates.com 

It is simple!  Go to www.smile.amazon.com 
Log On with your normal log on ID and Password  

Pick your Charitable Organization 
Type: Scottish Rite Masonic Center Denver 

Amazon Smile Credits the Scottish Rite Masonic Center 1/2 of 1% of total purchase value 
 

If you are already an Amazon Smile customer, you can now support the Scottish Rite Masonic 
Center in the Amazon shopping app on your ANDROID device!  Simply follow these instruc-
tions to turn on Amazon Smile and start generating donations: 
1. If you have the latest version of the Amazon Shopping App, open the App on your device. 
2. View Settings and select Amazon Smile. 
3. Follow the In-App instructions to complete the process. 
 
If you do NOT have the latest version of the Amazon Shopping App, update your app.   

Click HERE for instructions. 

 

SHOP AMAZON SMILE for your holiday shopping and support the Scottish Rite Masonic Cen-
ter.  For every purchase you make using the Amazon Smile shopping app, Amazon will make a 
donation to the Scottish Rite Masonic Center AT NO COST TO YOU. 

Scottish Rite Foundation of Colorado 

mailto:denverconsistory@denverconsistory.org
mailto:bart@corfeeassociates.com
http://www.smile.amazon.com
https://www.amazon.com/gp/browse.html?node=15576745011&ref%5F=pe%5F732550%5F434054570&pldnSite=1
http://www.scottishritefoundation.org
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OUR MEDIA PRESENCE 

Denver Consistory Web Page 

http://www.denverconsistory.org 

QUESTIONS/COMMENTS:  Dan Conway, 33° 

Look for (search): 

Denver Scottish Rite Consistory 

http://www.facebook.com 

QUESTIONS:  Randy Penn, 32° KCCH 

Look for us (follow): 

@DenvrConsistory 

(Yes, the spelling is correct above) 

QUESTIONS:  Bryant Harris, 32° KCCH 

You need to “LIKE” us to see what is going on. 

Consistory Building Endowment Fund 

 

https://www.denverconsistorybuildingendowmentfund.org 

 

QUESTIONS:  Matt Raia, 33° 

http://www.denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.facebook.com
mailto:pennjr@comcast.net
mailto:bryantone56@covad.net
https://denverconsistorybuildingendowmentfund.org
mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
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Denver  consistory 

Riteworks staff 

 

Matt Raia, 33° - Bulletin Advisor 
303-861-4261  /  matt@denverconsistory.org 

 
Cathy Anderson - Technical Advisor/Correspondent 

303-861-4261  /  cathy@denverconsistory.org 
 

John Moreno, 33° - Staff Photographer 
Scott Olson, 32° KCCH - Staff Photographer 
Danny Will, 32° KCCH - Staff Photographer 

 
Bill Hickey, 33°- Editor-in-Chief 
editor@denverconsistory.org 

 
Dan Conway, 33° - Webmaster 

webmaster@denverconsistory.org 
Pablo Colomban, 32° KCCH Assistant Webmaster 

 
 

This publication is produced monthly by and for the benefit of 
members, staff, and interested parties associated with the 
Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, Southern 
Jurisdiction of the United States of America, and more partic-
ularly the Denver Consistory in the Valley of Denver, Orient of 
Colorado.  The views expressed in this publication do not nec-
essarily reflect those of the Denver Consistory or its officers. 
 
Deadline for article submission is two (2) days after the 
monthly stated meeting (third Monday).  Articles should be 
approximately 250-1000 words long.  Where appropriate, 
relevant high-resolution images with proper credits may be 
included with your submission.  Articles may be submitted in 
hard copy to the office or by electronic format via email to 
the editor.  All articles are subject to editing and are pub-
lished without restrictions unless clearly marked as copyright-
ed.  No compensation is given for any articles, photographs, 
or other materials submitted or published. 
 
Notice of publication is provided to members of the Denver 
Consistory who have provided a valid email address.  The 
newsletter is published on the web site as an Adobe .pdf file.  
It requires the free Adobe Reader program to read. (A copy of 
this program can be found at http://www.adobe.com).  Cur-
rent and past issues (subject to available storage space) are 
available for viewing on the Denver Consistory Website. 
 
 
Questions pertaining to this publication should be forwarded 
to the Editor or the Consistory Office. 

All photographs and graphics used in this issue are in 
the public domain.    Facebook and Twitter logos are 
taken from a public domain library.   
 
Photographs by John Moreno, Danny Will, Scott Olson,  
 
This publication is copyright 2022 by the Denver Con-
sistory -  ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.  Requests for re-
printing will be considered on a case-by-case basis by 
the Editor. 

Denver consistory  

publications committee 

Bill Hickey, 33° - Chairman 
 

If you have comments, constructive criticisms, 
recommendations, or articles for submission, 
please send them to the EDITOR, RiteWorks. 
 
THIS IS YOUR NEWSLETTER !!!  Let us know how 
we’re doing.  We need to know if you want to see 
something in particular that we haven’t published 
previously.  If you are receiving this e-newsletter, 
it is because we have a valid email address for 
you.  If you know of a Brother who has email but 
is not receiving these notices, PLEASE have him 
contact the Consistory Office and get his email 
updated or added to our database.   
 
Contact: 

cathy@denverconsistory.org 
or 

tom@denverconsistory.org 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:editor@denverconsistory.org
mailto:webmaster@denverconsistory.org
http://www.adobe.com
mailto:cathy@denverconsistory.org
mailto:tom@denverconsistory.org
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ALLEGIANCE 

The bodies of the Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry, sitting in the Valley of Denver, Orient of Colo-
rado, acknowledge and yield allegiance to the Supreme Council (Mother Council of the World) of the Inspectors 
General, Knights Commander of the House of the Temple of Solomon. 

James D. Cole, 33° 
Sovereign Grand Commander 

Karl J. Hinkle, 33° 
Deputy of the Supreme Council                 

in Colorado 

Ronald D. Birely, 33° 
Personal Representative of the  

Deputy of the Supreme Council in Colorado 

Larry E. Tygart, Sr., 32° KCCH 
Venerable Master 

Centennial Lodge of Perfection 

Thomas R. Repp, 32° KCCH 
Wise Master 

Rocky Mountain Chapter, Rose Croix 

Danny L. Tomlinson, 32° KCCH 
Commander 

Colorado Council of Kadosh 

Matt Raia, 33° 
Secretary 
Recorder  
Registrar 

Joseph L. Mitchell, 32° KCCH 
Master of Kadosh 
Denver Consistory 

Dan Conway, 33°
Treasurer 

Joe E. Kier, 33° 
Almoner 

James H. Harris, 33° 
Prelate 

mailto:matt@denverconsistory.org
mailto:rckymn2000@yahoo.com

